
 

 

 

 

 

 

Notice of Public Hearing 

Imperial County 

Board of Supervisors 

 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the County of Imperial will conduct a public hearing on Tuesday, May 7, 2024, at 

11:00 a.m. in the Board Chambers, County Administrative Building, 940 West Main Street, Suite 211, El Centro, 

California. This hearing will be held to discuss submittal to the State of California (“State”) of an amendment to its existing 

CDBG Standard Agreement 20-CDBG-12086 (“Standard Agreement”) pursuant to the State’s 2020 Notice of Funding 

Availability (NOFA) through the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program.  The purpose of this hearing 

is to review the program and solicit citizen input amending the activity under this grant. 

 

The County of Imperial was awarded a total of $3,000,000 through the CDBG Program funding for the improvements to 

the Niland Sanitary District Facility.  The bids received for the project construction contract were significantly higher than 

originally estimated, due to this unforeseen cost increase the County will be submitting an amendment requesting 

additional funds in the amount of $1,500,000 to this contract.  If approved, the total CDBG award for this project will be 

amended as follows: 

 

1. Community Development Allocation: 
 

I. Public Facilities 

Niland Sanitary District Facility                           $ 4,500,000 
            

The purpose of this public hearing is to give citizens an opportunity to make their comments known. All interested 

individuals are encouraged to attend and be heard. Should you have any questions please contact the Clerk of the Board of 

Supervisors Office at (442) 265-1020. All supporting documentation may be reviewed at the Clerk of the Board of 

Supervisors office located at 940 W. Main St Suite 209, El Centro CA.  

 

Handicapped access is provided. If you require special accommodations to participate in the public hearing, or if you are 

unable to attend but wish to provide written comments, please contact Veronica Atondo, Public Works Deputy Director of 

Engineering at 155 S. 11th Street, El Centro, CA 92243, or via telephone at (442) 265-1818. In addition, Information is 

available for review at the above address between the hours of 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. on Monday- Friday. 

 

The County of Imperial promotes fair housing and makes all its programs available to low and moderate income families 

regardless of age, race, color, religion, sex, national origin, sexual preference, marital status or handicap. 

 

        Blanca Acosta 

        Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

        County of Imperial 


